
 

November 2, 2017 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Michael S. Colo 
Attorney At Law 
D: 252.972.7105 
F: 919.783.1075 
mscolo@poynerspruill.com 

 
Ms. Martha Lynn Jarvis  
Chief Clerk  
North Carolina Utilities Commission  
4325 Mail Service Center  
Raleigh, NC  27699-4325 

 

 
RE: Docket No. E-34, Sub 46 

New River Light & Power Company 
Affidavit of Insertion  
 

Dear Ms. Jarvis: 

There is enclosed for filing the Affidavit of Insertion of Custom Business Systems 
certifying to the insertion of the Notice To Customers (Rate Case Filing Letter) in the 
billing statements of New River Light & Power Company in connection with the 
Application of Appalachian State University, d/b/a New River Light & Power  Company, 
for Authority to Increase Rates for Electric Service in its Service Area of Watauga 
County, North Carolina. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael S. Colo 
Attorney At Law 
 
MSC/dwe 

Enclosures 

 
 



 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that I have this day electronically filed the foregoing with the 
North Carolina Utilities Commission, and that a copy has been served this day upon the 
following party by electronic mail as follows: 

Elizabeth Culpepper, Esq. 
Public Staff  
North Carolina Utilities 
Commission 
430 N. Salisbury Street 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC  27699-4326 
elizabeth.culpepper@psncuc.nc.gov 
 

 

This the 2nd day of November, 2017. 

s/ Michael S. Colo     
Michael S. Colo 

 


